
Motion by Ms. Penrod, seconded by Mr. Swayne and unanimously passed: 

I move that the School Board accept the proposal of the architectural firm Grimm and Parker 
to design a second high school for Harrisonburg at our preferred location, to open for the 
2021-2022 academic year, at a preliminary price of $76 million. 

  

This price does not include a fully functional football stadium with concession stands, 
bleachers, lights and other amenities.  This cost does include all building construction costs as 
well as soft costs such as architectural and engineering fees, onsite development work, 
furniture, fixtures and technology. 

 


